
 

Upcoming  Events:                            

Fri 17 August —   

Playgroup 9-10.30am  
PSSA sport                
PBL Assembly K-2 –
Geckos 

Tue 21 August—      

Playgroup 9-10.30am 

Wed 22 August—    

Book Parade  

Fri 24 August —      

Playgroup 9-10.30am  
Winter PSSA finishes 
PBL Assembly 3-6—
Paper Daisies 

Tue 28 August —    

Playgroup 9-10.30am 

Wed 29 August—      

Fathers Day stall   

Thur 30 August —  

Sports Carnival P-2 

Fri 31 August—      

Playgroup 9-10.30am  
PBL Assembly K-2— 
Possums & Stingrays 

Tue 4 September—  

Playgroup 9-10.30am 

Fri 7 September—  

Playgroup 9-10.30am    
Summer PSSA starts 
PBL Assembly 3-6—
Redbacks 

Tue 11 September — 

Playgroup 9-10.30am 

Fri 14 September— 

Playgroup 9-10.30am   
PSSA sport                         
PBL Assembly K-2-
Crocodiles 

Tue 18 September —  

Playgroup 9-10.30am 

 

 

Term 3 Week  4  Thursday 16 August 2018 

Cambridge  Park Public School  

Exceptional learning opportunities for all 

Thank you everyone for celebrating 

Education Week and our 60
th
 Birthday 

with us. It was fantastic to have so many 

visitors in the school on Bring Your 

Family to School day and our students 

loved having the opportunity to spend 

time with you and show off their amazing 

skills and talents. The Obstacool course 

was a great way to end our day and it 

was amazing to see so many of our 

parents/carers, relatives and friends 

joining in as well. 

HYPE 

Well done to all choir, dancers and 

presenters that were involved in the 

HYPE performance last week. Thank 

you to Miss Pellizzon, Mrs Sirmais, Mrs 

Crocker, Miss Russell, Mrs Labour and 

Miss Maynard for giving up your time to 

be there with our students on the night, 

and thank you to all our parents who 

managed to get the performers there 

and sat in the audience to cheer them 

on. It was fantastic to see our students 

doing an amazing job on the stage. 

Courtesy to Neighbours 

Please remember to be courteous of our 

neighbours as you arrive to and leave 

the school. Please be sure to only park 

in the marked parking areas and make 

sure that we are being conscious of not 

leaving rubbish in our neighbours yards. 

It would also be appreciated if all 

families can remind their children to be 

safe when walking/riding to and from the 

school. New laws exist to support 

students of primary school age being 

able to ride their bikes on the footpath 

which supports them not being on the 

road, however, all students walking to 

and from school need to remember to be 

safe when approaching driveways, as 

cars don’t always see them coming. 

Inclosed Lands Protection Act 

Just a reminder that our school is 

Inclosed Land and that there is no 

access to the school site outside of 

school hours, unless attending a 

planned program on the school site. If 

attending OOSH, karate, church or 

Chinese sessions at the school, all 

visitors must stay in the designated 

areas of the programs hire. Access to 

individual classrooms and playground 

areas is not permitted. People who are 

found to be trespassing on school 

property may be excluded from the 

school site, in accordance with the 

Inclosed Lands Protection Act, for a 

period of up 12 months. 

  

Mr Bourke 

Deputy Principal 
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Stage 1 News 

These are some of our Stage 1 students 

participating in Art Club last term. They enjoyed 

using different mediums to create artworks. 

 

Ms Durant 

Kindergarten News 
Thank you to all of our families for coming to visit 

our classrooms on ‘Bring Your Family to School 

Day’. We loved showing you all the hard work we 

have been doing throughout year. For the rest of 

the term we are going to continue sharing our 

learning focusing on one Kindergarten class each 

fortnight.  

The Possums have made a great start to Term 3 

and have been very active learners! 

In Mathematics the Possum’s are learning how to 

do subtraction. They have been practicing taking 

objects away and working out how many are 

leftover. Possums are becoming great 

Mathematicians who use many strategies to solve 

subtractions problems including using real objects, 

fingers, number lines and ten frames. The Possums 

are becoming more confident at counting 

backwards. 

Last week we really enjoyed reading the story Koala 

Lou. After discussing the story in our talking circle 

we all tried hard to write a sentence about the book. 

We are learning to use capital letters at the 

beginning of our sentences and to remember full 

stops at the end. We made artworks of a Koala in a 

tree just like Koala Lou. 

Mrs Junge 

Teacher 
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STAGE 3 NEWS 
I can’t believe that we are in semester 2 already. We 

have some great programs this term whereby the 

students will test their creative abilities while they 

learn about designing, making and manufacturing 

products.   To make this successful, we are asking 

parents if they have any empty tin cans, glass jars 

with lids, white t-shirts, lace and/or arts and craft 

materials if they could please bring it into the school. 

I would like to thank all the parents, grandparents 

and carers who attended our Bring Your Family to 

School day last week. It was fantastic to see so 

many families in the school. 

Stage 3 are currently in the process of planning their 

annual fete.  Students have chosen groups and 

activities that they wish to do.  In the next couple of 

weeks, your child will bring home their group’s 

activities and the resources that they will need to 

provide to help it run successfully.  If there are any 

issues or concerns surrounding this please let me 

know.  

All students need to ensure they come with 

equipment to successfully participate in their 

learning. Basic equipment includes pens, lead 

pencils, rubbers, glue and textas. We are also 

running low on tissues and baby wipes so any 

contributions towards these items will be greatly 

appreciated. 

 

Mrs Hansen 

Stage 3 Supervisor 

Library News 
There are lots of wonderful new books in the library 

so please bring your library bags every week. 

 

Book Fair. 

Book Fair was a huge success in which we raised 

over $2000.00 towards Scholastic books for the 

Library. Scholastic has assured me our ordered 

books should arrive shortly. 

 

Ms Hunt. 

Keep Reading! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Week Theme: 

Find your Treasure! 

 
Book Parade! 

Our Book Parade is on  Wednesday 22 August at 

12pm in the Western Quad. I have been talking with 

students about the characters they may choose to 

dress up as! 

There are lots of ideas online! Please keep 

costumes simple and if possible involve children in 

making them. This will help to keep the price down 

and be a fun activity for the students. 
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Anaphylaxis and Us 
As mentioned in previous newsletters we have 

several children and staff members at our school 

who are anaphylactic. If you are sending food to 

school to be shared with other children eg: birthday 

cakes or cakes for sale, please be very careful to 

read the ingredients and ensure that they do not 

contain peanuts, tree nuts and nut products. Some 

of our children are also allergic to eggs and milk. 

Please also send in the packet ingredients so 

that we can check them for ourselves.  

Other ways to support us to keep everyone safe 

are: 

1. Talk to your children about allergies and how 

serious they can be for some people so they 

must not ever share their food with other 

children. Its not mean to not share food its 

keeping people safe. 

2. Discuss how important it is to wash hands 

before and after eating so that food allergens 

don’t get transferred onto other people or their 

food. 

Thank you for working with us to keep our children 

safe. 

 

Important information for 

parents and Students 
The Department recognises that some families will 

be subject to family breakdown.  In the absence of 

any notification to the contrary, it will be assumed 

that both parents retain a shared and equal parental 

responsibility for their children and have been 

involved in making any decisions regarding their 

children’s education.  This means that the school 

will recognise that each parent has equal duties, 

obligations responsibilities and opportunities in 

relation to matters involving the school. 

If any changes occur in your family relationships 

which have the potential to impact on the 

relationship between the school and your family, 

you are required to advise the school immediately.  

This includes providing copies of any court orders 

that may be obtained. 

Preschool News 

We are starting our vegetable garden and would 

love if parents were able to donate a vegetable 

seedling for the children to plant. Thank you to 

those parents who have already kindly donated. We 

are discussing with the children where vegetables 

come from and how they grow. The children are 

also helping to care for the seedlings. 

Preschool will be participating in the school’s Book 

Parade on Wednesday 22nd August. As the parade 

commences at 12pm you are welcome to bring your 

child either after the morning session finishes or 

before the afternoon session starts. Preschool 

educators will be attending and will have a mat for 

the children to sit on. 

Preschool will also attend the Fathers Day stall on 

Wednesday 29th August and the Sports Carnival on 

Thursday 30th August.  

Thankyou  

Preschool Educators 
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BRING YOUR FAMILY 

TO SCHOOL DAY 
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OBSTACOOL COURSE 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phone: 4721 2556 

Fax: 4721 7567 

E-mail:       

cambridgpk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website:   

www.cambridgpk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

School Security:   

1300 880 021 

PO Box 8021 

WERRINGTON COUNTY  NSW    2747 

 

35 Oxford Street        CAMBRIDGE PARK 
 

CAMBRIDGE PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL                                    OUR SCHOOL 
Expectations 

 

 

 

To Be Safe  

 

To show Respect  

 

 

To be Active Learners 
 

For your convenience when your child is absent from school please complete the note below and return to your child’s teacher 

ABSENCE EXPLANATION NOTE  

STUDENT’S NAME ………………………………………………….   CLASS………………… 

DATES OF ABSENCE ………………………………………….. 

REASON……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

PARENT/CAREGIVER’S  NAME …………………………………………………………...………….   

SIGNED …………………………………..……  DATE ……………………………….. 

.............................................................................................................................................. 
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